



THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE


� HYPERLINK "http://www.roselandplan.org" �www.roselandplan.org�                � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@roselandplan.org?subject=The%20Plan" �info@roselandplan.org�


 





								Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green


										Truro


										TR2 5QQ





										 17th December 2015	











Dear Martin,





RE: PA15/10784 – Polsue Cottage, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LU





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified in the table below. We also wish to highlight the fact that in the applicant’s Planning Policy Assessment and Explanatory Statement they dismiss the RNDP and pay little heed to the NPPF and AONB.





Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character �
GP2 (iv)�
Is located on a visually exposed site�
�
Landscape/Character�
LA1�
It has not been demonstrated that the proposal meets the objectives of the Cornwall AONB Management Plan.�
�
Replacement Dwellings�
HO8 (i), (ii), (iii) and (vi)�
(i) It has not been demonstrated that the current building is unstable or uneconomic to repair.


(ii) It would appear that the additional volume could exceed the Permitted Development Rights and so the proposal would not be in conformity with this condition. We would appreciate clarification on this from the Planning Officer.


(iii) It has not been demonstrated that the alternative location will reduce the visual impact of the building from areas to which the public have access.


(vi) The replacement building will intrude further above the skyline than the current building when viewed from any public place.�
�
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The group would also draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes.





Please note: This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant.











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group





 








